

## Tuscora Park Board Special Meeting May 30, 2018

The meeting was called to order at Noon by board President, Mike Ernest.

Present were members Jan McInturf, Phil Tidrick, Dave Frantz, Bill Morgan and Dean Holland, Council Representative.

Excused were Jim Parrish, Tom Farbizo and Courtney Shalosky.

Guests were Mayor Joel Day, Parks and Recreation Department Superintendent Rod Miller, Asst. Parks Superintendent Chase Hostetler, Service Director Ron McAbier, Matt Dennison, Ed Marsh and Dr. Michael McCombs.

The special meeting was called for the sole purpose to discuss the use of the tennis courts. Dr. Michael McCombs, a volunteer coach, told the board that he wants to use the courts to conduct weekly clinics aimed at strengthening the skills of New Philadelphia youth and high school tennis players. His idea is to encourage more participation in the school's programs and restore the competitiveness of Quaker tennis

The cost per child is \$22 for ages 5-11 and \$33 for ages 12-17. The clinics would operate on Mondays only from 9:00 am to 2:00 pm beginning June 25, 2018 and ending July 23, 2018. Dr. McCombs requested the use of 3 courts. Proceeds go to the U.S.Tennis Association (Jim Amick) to pay instructors. It was noted that these fees are considerably cheaper than private lessons.

Jan McInturf made a motion to allow U.S.T.A. to conduct a clinic on three tennis courts at Tuscora Park from June 25 through July 23, 2018 on Mondays only from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Bill Morgan seconded the motion. **Motion Passed.** 

With no further business to discuss, Bill Morgan made a motion to adjourn. It was seconded by Jan McInturf. **Meeting adjourned.**